
 

 

 

 

Feedback: Department Bargaining Chamber - 22 March 

2023 
 

Agreement on the arrangement on working time for employees employed in Security, 

Workshops and the Call Centre: National Department of Public Works and Infrastructure  

The employer tabled a draft collective agreement for labour inputs, the PSA request the  affected 

members to provide inputs by close of business on 30 March 2023 to Natasha.Visagie@dpw.gov.za or 

Aubrey.Mabotsa@psa.co.za. 

 

Salary Disparities 

The employer indicated that a eprogress report will be presented in the next meeting after the PSA 

pushed for the same. 

 

Wastewater Treatment Plant Report 

Members are aware that the matter pertaining to poor conditions of employees was tabled by the PSA 

which led to establishment of the Task Team from various Watercare Treatment Plants. Subsequently, a 

meeting was held with the Acting DG and the following was reported to the DBC:  

 

• DPWI’s organisational structure will be reconfigured with the creation of additional positions to 

ensure best service in accordance with the need of clients in various Water Treatment Facilities. 

• Regional Managers were committed to improve on management and supervision of all facilities in 

order to address the lack of supervision that has been raised by labour. Managers must just do 

their job. 

• The procurement of the PPE, tools, and equipment remains the direct responsibility of the 

Regional Offices. The management of the process lies squarely on their shoulders and on the 

management team. 

• Mpumalanga Tourism and Park Agency visited the Barberton Plant to remove crocodiles. 

• Cutting of grass has commenced in Limpopo and Mpumalanga where crocodiles and snakes 

were hiding. 

• Fences will be upgraded by the Engineering Services in the Region and Head Office to deal with 

reptiles, crocodiles, pythons, etc.  

• Consultation will be conducted under the leadership of Regional Manager Kimberley to address 

the apparent dangers of army activity to which DPWI staff are exposed. 
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• Two officials based at Macadamia Base partially lost their eyesight  and will be examined by the 

relevant medical specialists and the DPWI with a view to consider the treatment required. 

• All employees working at Wastewater Treatment Plants are to be vaccinated. It must be noted 

that all employees working with Chlorine must be vaccinated every 6 months. 

 

The PSA noted the report, however, the Union requested to study it before commenting as it was only 

circulated to labour during the meeting. 

 

New Online Application: Travelling 

System implemented although the PSA is concerned about the excessive delays in the processing of 

applications which is attributed to intermittent network problem.  

 

Policies 

The Policy Task Team will meet on 20 and 21 April 2023 to deal with the following policies: E-Leave 

System, Sexual Harassment, Recruitment and Selection, Parking, Job Evaluation, Debt Management and 

Claims, and Employee Health and Wellness Policies.  

 

Members will be kept informed of the developments. 

 

Employees who want to join the PSA can visit the PSA’s website (www.psa.co.za), send an email to 

ask@psa.co.za, or contact the PSA Provincial Offices. 

 

GENERAL MANAGER 
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